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Highland Neighborhood Association annual meeting June 21, 2010
There were 55 people who attended the meeting representing 41 lots.  There were 14 proxies.
1. Opening comments/Introductions

Board members were introduced:  Steve Streck, President; Ben Jordan, Vice President; John Benjamin, Treasurer; Terri Regner, Secretary.  It was announced that the former board member, Sidney Dixon (who had been handling the treasurer responsibilities) has moved so is resigning from the board.
14 Proxies were randomly handed out to neighbors to use when voting occurred.

2. Summary of Board Activities in the Past Year

Steve summarized some of the accomplishments made by the board on behalf of the neighborhood association.  Those mentioned included: following up on past due accounts; working with contractors to maintain the common areas for mowing and snow removal; forming an ACC and putting practices into place for approval processes for changes; publishing a neighborhood newsletter; trying to form a block captain program.
3. Report of Finances

John Benjamin reported on the state of the NA finances.  Based on our current account balances and expected expenditures, he shared that he does not anticipate the homeowner dues will change in the immediate future, until an adequate financial reserve is established.
4. Email forwarding policy

Steve shared that we are now using email addresses, when neighbors have provided them, to forward important messages and other communications.  He shared the board member’s current practice for determining what email messages to send out to all neighbors, to try to remain unbiased, yet send pertinent communications that may impact the neighborhood and that do not advocate a position on a contested community issue.  It was suggested that the board develop a written policy for guidelines as to what will be shared with neighbors and post the policy on the HSNA website.

5. Use of fertilizer and sprinkling/watering on HSNA-owned property

It was shared with neighbors the negative impact of continued watering and fertilizing of the common areas.  There were many differing opinions as to the effectiveness of continuing the current practices for watering and fertilizing. Some possible suggestions:  Ask our current contractor if they use phosphorous in their fertilizer; ask independent experts as to the impact of fertilizer and week control agents if we were to change.  It was initially suggested that a motion be made, directing the board in the action that should be taken.  The discussion concluded with neighbors indicating that the continued watering and fertilizing should be at the discretion of the board while maintaining the best possible appearance of the common areas as a positive representation of our neighborhood.
6. Architectural Control Committee Presentation

Ben Jordan summarized the activities of the ACC and the formation of a committee that is reviewing current practices.  He identified controllable practices according to the covenants
7. Presentation by Swami Swaminathan

Swami Swaminathan, one our elected city council members, shared the current topics before the City Council.  Those topics include:  the Fitchburg Library; the addition to the Senior Center; the creation of a splash pad at McKee Farms Park; the zoning code rewrite; safety; Fire/EMS division topics.

8. Discussion of past dues/litigation

Steve shared the current state of collection and litigation on past dues, as well as the legal limitations on what can be litigated for and collected.  He summarized asking neighbors if they wanted to reconsider the collection of past dues for those homeowners whose past dues were the fault of a previous owner.  The following motion was made:  “Based on the August 2008 dues balance, for current owners, we will forgive dues and interest owed by previous owners, which may result in possible refunds.“  The motion was seconded.  Discussion occurred.  The motion carried, with only 4 nay votes.

9. Block Captain Program

It was shared that we are continuing to work on forming a block captain program that would welcome new neighbors into the neighborhood.  It was emphasized that the block captains would not be responsible for enforcing any covenants or collecting dues.  We continue to need neighborhood volunteers to do this.

10. Neighborhood Directory

We have not yet started on creating a neighborhood directory.  Much of the  information it would contain would be collected through the block captain program, which is not yet formed.

11. 2010 Social Event
The board is planning on having a social event in September for all neighbors.  Look for further news later in the summer about this exciting event.
12. Neighborhood Survey – Goals for the Neighborhood Association

Steve shared that we conducted a neighborhood survey in the spring.  The results indicated that the NA should be working to allow neighbors to feel like they are living in a community, and that they should be engaged in activities that allow neighbors to socialize.  He also shared that it was from this survey that we were planning the social event in September.

13. Election of new board member

Since Sidney Dixon resigned from the board, a request was made for a volunteer to serve on the board.  There were no volunteers.

14. Other business
One neighbor shared her recent experience in the neighborhood of an attempted abduction.  Other neighbors shared their concerns about rising crime rates in the adjoining Leopold Way neighborhood.  Suggestions were made as to possible actions (closing Longford Terrace, forming a Neighborhood Watch).  Linda Kleinschmidt volunteered to take the lead on forming a Neighborhood Crime Watch.
The meeting concluded at approximately 9:30 p.m.
